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The Bulletin 
Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

Number 3 Monday 7th March 2011 

This issue was edited by Deb Lewis and Lyn Robinson, Statewide Vision Resource Centre. 

Professional Development Activities for Term 1 & 2, 2011 

Educational support for students with low vision - Year 6 to Year 12 
See program attached: Please note: if there are a number of participants from primary 

settings, we may offer some concurrent sessions to meet their specific needs. 

Tuesday 22 March  

The Arts Big Day out – The Magic Flute (audio described) and a visit to the 

National Gallery of Victoria for Groups B & C Support Skills Students 
Friday 25 March 

Dot Power 
Day of literacy-based activities for braille readers from pre-school to grade 3 

Tuesday 29 March 

Swimming Carnival – all students welcome – see website for further information: 

http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/fliers/swimming2011.doc  
Friday 8 April 

Educational support for vision impaired students with additional impairments 
This day is designed for teachers, aides, therapists, parents/care-givers and visiting 

teachers who support vision impaired students who have additional impairments 

(maximum participants: 60) 

Tuesday 3 May 

Skill Power workshops for visiting teachers, teachers, aides, students etc (BYO 

lunch) 

1. Computer without the mouse - 10.00am to 11.30am Lea Nagel (BYO laptop) 

2. BrailleNote - 12.00 to 1.30pm Ramona Mandy, Humanware (BYO BrailleNote) 

3. Mountbatten - 2.00pm to 3.30pm Trevor Boyd, Quantum Technology (BYO MB) 

Wednesday 11 May 

Visiting teacher professional learning day - Term 2 Monday 16 May 

 

The program for 2011 is available at: http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Acalendar2011.doc 

Review of Disability Standards for Education 
Submissions by 31

st
 March 2011 

Families and students may find this review of interest and may want to contribute. If you would like 

to know more, please follow this link: 

http://www.deewr.gov.au/Schooling/Programs/Pages/reviewdisabilitystandardsforeducation.aspx  

 

Note: BCA is running forums in different cities – Melbourne’s will be 24 March for parents and 25 

March for students. To participate phone the National Office: 1800 033 660. 
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“VoiceOver and the onscreen keyboard on the iPad” 
An extract from a second article written by Adam Turner, The Age, January 31, 2011 

 

Today I want to tackle the onscreen keyboard. For the sake of the exercise, lets use the Notes app. 

Flick to the right with one finger to find the Add button, then use a single-finger double-tap 

anywhere on the screen to open a new note. VoiceOver will say "Note - text field, is editing" and 

call up the onscreen keyboard. 

 

You can drag your finger across the keyboard - with VoiceOver reading out the characters - until 

you find the key you want and then double-tap the screen with a single finger to insert that 

character. This is effective but slow going. You can also hold your finger on the button and tap the 

screen with another finger to insert that character, which speeds things up. 

 

VoiceOver also lets you change from standard typing to touch typing, which might better suit those 

with limited vision rather than none at all. Using touch typing, you touch and hold the key for a 

second. VoiceOver will read out the character when you first touch the key, followed by a phonetic 

such as Tango for T. You don't have to wait until VoiceOver says the phonetic character if you're 

sure you have the correct letter under your finger. When you let go of the key, the character is 

inserted and VoiceOver confirms by reading it aloud again in a slightly different pitch. When you 

press space at the end of the word, VoiceOver will read out the word you just typed. 

Press and hold doesn't work for keys such as delete, they still behave as standard typing buttons 

even when you're in touch typing mode. 

 

If you want to enter an accented character, select the standard character and then double-tap 

anywhere on the screen with one finger and hold. You'll hear a tone that lets you know the options 

have popped up, then you can drag your finger left and right to hear them. Take your finger off the 

screen to insert the character. Unfortunately some keys spread their display of accented character 

across more than one row, you so might need to move your finger up and down as well as across to 

hear them all. 

 

All this is very helpful, but it can be frustrating if it's more help than you need. Thankfully you can 

dip into the VoiceOver accessibility settings and change the way it works with the virtual keyboard. 

You can turn off Use Phonetics. You can also set the Typing Feedback for the onscreen keyboard to 

Nothing, Characters, Words or Characters and Words. By default it's set to Characters and Words, 

with VoiceOver confirming every key press using a different pitch in its voice. Set it to Words and 

it will just confirm after you've finished typing a word, although you'll still hear two clicks for each 

character - one when you select a key and another when the character is inserted. You can make the 

same changes for attached hardware keyboards. There's also the option to disable the pitch change 

so confirmations are in the same voice, but I think using the pitch change reduces the chance of you 

getting confused. 

 

Using a Bluetooth hardware keyboard with VoiceOver lets you navigate the iPad as well as type. 

The Navigation commands are very similar to those used by VoiceOver on a Mac. The practise 

VoiceOver gestures option works with the Bluetooth keyboard. Hold down Control plus Option 

plus k. VoiceOver will say "Starting Help". You can now practise VoiceOver gestures on the touch 

screen, press any key on the keyboard to learn what it is, or practise VoiceOver keyboard navigation 

commands such as: Control plus Option plus Left or Right Arrow keys to move the VoiceOver 

cursor left or right around the screen, and Control plus Option plus Spacebar to select an item. 

 

For the rest of the article please go to: 

http://www.visionaustralia.org.au/info.aspx?page=823&news=2002 

http://www.visionaustralia.org.au/info.aspx?page=823&news=2002
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Australian Association of Special Education Conference 2011 
The Australian Association of Special Education (AASE) invites you to participate in the 2011 

AASE National Conference 'Tensions in Competing Agendas'. The 2011 AASE National 

Conference will take place from Thursday 29th - Friday 30th September 2011 at the Gold Coast 

International Hotel.  Submissions are invited in the following categories: 

 

1. Refereed Paper Abstracts 

2. Non Refereed Paper Abstracts 

3. Poster Abstracts 

 

Streams within the Conference include: 

 Learner Engagement 

 Teaming and Partnership 

 Intervention and Outcomes 

 Teacher Work and System Policy 

 Well-being - Students, Staff, Families 

 

In addition to the streams listed above, the conference committee are particularly seeking 

submissions that encourage debate and encourage explorations of notions that challenge existing 

paradigms. 

 

Submissions from across a wide spectrum of people involved in education research, practitioners 

and other stakeholders are encouraged. 

 

For further information about the 2011 AASE National Conference, please contact Michelle 

Glasson at GEMS Event Management at mglasson@gemspl.com.au or call GEMS on  

(02) 9744 5252 or visit the website at www.gemsevents.com.au/aase2011 

VIBE Ski Club Annual BBQ 
You are invited to join the VIBE Ski Club for a fun day out!  

FREE face painting, lolly bags and door Prizes 

Try on some snow shoes, play some blind cricket or bocce 

Meet some new friends and catch up with old friends 

 

When: Sunday 20
th

 March from 12pm – 3pm 

Where: Victorian Blind Cricket Association 

Charlie Bradley Pavillion 

454 Glenferrie Rd, Kooyong 

(At rear of Vision Australia) 

 

All you can eat BBQ includes meat, salads and dessert 

Softdrink cans $1, BYO alcohol 

 

Members $5, Adults $3, Children (2-16 years) 

Non-Members $8, Adults $5, Children (2-16 years) 

(Please pay on arrival and collect your ticket for the door prize) 

 

For catering, please RSVP to Peggy by March 10
th

 via email: won_ton_mein@hotmail.com  

 

 

mailto:mglasson@gemspl.com.au
http://www.gemsevents.com.au/aase2011
mailto:won_ton_mein@hotmail.com
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Learning from Abroad: Supporting Families with Early Literacy 
Churchill Fellowship recipient Rochelle Hutson, Occupational Therapist, Vision Australia shared 

the following list at the SPEVI Conference 2011 

Early Literacy Resources: 

Communication and Emergent Literacy: Early Intervention Issues (2005) By Deborah Hatton 

& Wendy K. Sapp. An instructional program for teachers and early interventionists provided on a 

multimedia CDs. Provides comprehensive information about communication, language, and 

emergent literacy for children with vision impairments, from birth to 36 months. Developed at the 

Early Intervention Training Center for Infants and Toddlers with Visual Impairments, Frank Porter 

Graham Child Development Institute of the University of North Carolina. 

 

On the Way to Literacy: Early Experiences for Children with Visual Impairments 2nd Edition 

(2007), By Suzette Wright & Josephine M. Stratton 

 

Experiencing Literacy: A Parents’ Guide for Fostering Early Literacy Development of 

Children with Visual Impairments (2005), by Cay Holbrook and Alan Koenig. Available through 

Tower Press at Overbrook School for the Blind. 

 

National Early Literacy Panel Executive Summary 

http://www.nichd.nih.gov/publications/pubs/upload/NELPReport09.pdf 

 

Family Literacy Center – What Works Teachers’ Guide, Parent posters & videos 

http://www.famlit.org/free-resources/what-works/ 

 

Dialogic Reading – article http://www.readingrockets.org/articles/400  

Early Tactile Graphics Learning:  

CAL-tac Pathfinder Cards & Touch and Learn Activity Books available from Creative 

Adaptations for Learning http://www.cal-s.org/products.html 

Setting the Stage for Tactile Understanding (available APH) Tactile Treasures (available APH) 

Technology: 

SET-BC Website www.setbc.org 

 

Mountbatten Pro Braille Writer Resources http://www.setbc.org/setbc/vision/mbpro/default.html  

Developed by Graham Cook, this series of ten Mountbatten Pro lesson plan modules contains 

strategies and ideas that will serve as a resource and teaching guide for vision professionals. The 

second document, MB Pro - A Visual Guide, was developed to help teams become familiar with the 

hardware 

 

Assistive Technology Curriculum Guides – California School for the Blind (2004) 

http://www.setbc.org/setbc/conf/docs/cstb_train.html  

 

Supporting Classroom General Education Teachers of Braille-Reading Students (2009) 

Learning module developed by Dr Cay Holbrook to help classroom teachers work with Braille-

reading students http://www.setbc.org/setbc/vision/classroom_teachers_braille.html  

 

Computer Games for Young Children who are Blind:  

Hark the Sound Game http://www.cs.unc.edu/~gb/research/hark-the-sound/SamiSays  

http://code.google.com/p/samisays/  - creative writing tool 

http://www.nichd.nih.gov/publications/pubs/upload/NELPReport09.pdf
http://www.famlit.org/free-resources/what-works/
http://www.readingrockets.org/articles/400
http://www.cal-s.org/products.html
http://www.setbc.org/
http://www.setbc.org/setbc/vision/mbpro/default.html
http://www.setbc.org/setbc/conf/docs/cstb_train.html
http://www.setbc.org/setbc/vision/classroom_teachers_braille.html
http://www.cs.unc.edu/~gb/research/hark-the-sound/SamiSays
http://code.google.com/p/samisays/
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Early Learning Software (for low vision kids):  

http://www.inclusive.co.uk/software/early-learning-software  

 

Priory Woods School & Arts College (UK)  

Free educational programs (computer games) 

http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Free%20Program%20Reso

urces&pid=161 

 

Sample Talking Storybooks and template to make your own: 
http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Talking%20Story%20Book

s&pid=75  

BrailleNote: KeySoft 9.1 is Now Available 
Adapted from: Australian BrailleNote Update, Jan to Feb 2011 

 

KeySoft 9.1 is the first major update for the BrailleNote Apex family and it is free! It does not 

require a Software Maintenance Agreement (SMA) count.  

 

It is available for download at: http://www.humanware.com/en-

australia/support/braillenote_apex/software/keysoft_9_1_upgrade  

 

Installation of the KeySoft 9.1 upgrade is possible after installation of your product key. To 

download the product key from the HumanWare license Management web site, follow these steps:  

 

1. Visit http://license.humanware.com  

2. Choose the login page. 

3. In the appropriate edit boxes, enter your entire 12-digit Apex serial number, with no spaces or 

dashes and enter your email address. 

4. Log in, and you should be able to download your appropriate product key for KeySoft V9.1. 

 

If you receive a message on the page that your request needs to be validated, please activate the 

"Device registration" button. Your request will be processed and you will then be sent an email with 

instructions for downloading the product key. 

 

If the page returns the message: "Warning: this BrailleNote Apex device does not exist in the 

system, please contact HumanWare Customer Support." Then please email Sam Taylor telling him 

of this and providing your serial number and email address. Sam can be reached at 

sam.taylor@humanware.com  

 

What’s New in KeySoft 9.1? 

 Improved access to a variety of Word documents  

 External hyperlinks can now be activated.  

 Use your Apex as a Braille Display  

 Improved Ethernet and Wireless connectivity  

 Zip/unzip files  

 KeySync – a new version supports Windows Vista and Windows 7 (64-bits).  

 

For a list of improvements, please refer to the Release Notes document at: 

http://www.humanware.com/en-australia/support/braillenote_apex/software  

http://www.inclusive.co.uk/software/early-learning-software
http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Free%20Program%20Resources&pid=161
http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Free%20Program%20Resources&pid=161
http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Talking%20Story%20Books&pid=75
http://www.priorywoods.middlesbrough.sch.uk/page_viewer.asp?page=Talking%20Story%20Books&pid=75
http://www.humanware.com/en-australia/support/braillenote_apex/software/keysoft_9_1_upgrade
http://www.humanware.com/en-australia/support/braillenote_apex/software/keysoft_9_1_upgrade
http://license.humanware.com/
mailto:sam.taylor@humanware.com
http://www.humanware.com/en-australia/support/braillenote_apex/software
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Art Play: March 

Tangled Web 

Source and more information: http://www.littlemelbourne.com.au/to-do/art-craft/tangled-web-

artplay-12th-13th-a-14th-march-2011.html 

 

We think you’ll be tying yourselves in knots to join in the 

Tangled Web fun. It’s huge, it’s messy, it’s fun and it 

involves creating a giant, elastic artwork. Mum and Dad can 

join in as you weave long elastic strands around giant poles, 

in and out, up and down, creating a stretchy, bouncy 

playground. 

Performers from Polyglot Theatre will join in the fun, 

musicians will play along and everyone will dance! 
 

 

Tangled Web is a grand experiment, giving children control in the creation of a shared artwork. 

Concept by Sue Giles, Polyglot Artistic Director; sound design by Ania Reynolds; engineered by 

Michael Baxter. 

 

When: Saturday 12, Sunday 13 and Monday 14 March 

Where: ArtPlay Birarrung Marr, behind Federation Square, Melbourne 

Cost: free, no bookings required 

Time: 11am to 6pm. 

Age: all ages. 

Motion Trace 

Source and more information: 

http://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/artplay/whatsonartplay/Pages/March.aspx 

 

Unwind, rewind and roll your way through ArtPlay. Join artist 

Hayley Rivers for a journey of visual discovery. Your travels will 

take you through stories, sculpture, multimedia and an enormous ball 

of string. 

Trace a path of coloured string through the building to create a giant 

installation in the style of Marcel Duchamp. Time-lapse video will 

record all for an end-of-year exhibition. 

 

When: Friday 18 and Saturday 19 March 

Where: ArtPlay Birarrung Marr, behind Federation Square, 

Melbourne 

Cost: $15 per child  

Time and age: Friday: 10.30am to 11.15am (2 to 3 years); noon to 12.45pm (4 to 5 years) 

Saturday: noon to 1.30pm; 2.30pm to 4pm (5 years and above) families welcome. 

All children under eight years must be accompanied by an adult. 

 

For other Art Space Activities, see: 

http://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/artplay/whatsonartplay/Pages/WhatsonArtPlay.aspx  

http://www.littlemelbourne.com.au/to-do/art-craft/tangled-web-artplay-12th-13th-a-14th-march-2011.html
http://www.littlemelbourne.com.au/to-do/art-craft/tangled-web-artplay-12th-13th-a-14th-march-2011.html
http://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/artplay/whatsonartplay/Pages/March.aspx
http://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/artplay/whatsonartplay/Pages/WhatsonArtPlay.aspx
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Music Q&A: Sibelius 5 and Jaws 
Source: ozbrl@yahoogroups.com  

 

Question: We have a blind student studying high school music. The music teacher wants 

him to use Sibelius 5 to write music. Does anyone know if this is an accessible program or if it will 

work with Jaws? Any suggestions for alternative score-writing software that will? 

Answer: http://www.musicaccess.co.uk will give you all the info you need on Sibelius and 

JAWS. Last I checked it worked, but that was about a year ago. It's not the most friendly to use, but 

it does work. This will not work well with a laptop keyboard it must be a keyboard with a numeric 

keypad. 

Another answer: There is software called "sibaccess" developed by an Englishman called Dan 

Rugman. Currently it works with Sibelius version 5.25 and is due for an upgrade to version 6 at 

some time soon. The email discussion list is a freelists.org list sibaccess@freelists.org 

Professional Learning Activity: Renwick 
Topic: Assessment of vision in Neurologically impaired children, and visual 

considerations in the education of Neurologically impaired children  

When: 25 March 2011 8.30 AM to 3.30 PM 

Presented by: Dr Lea Hyvarinen, Paediatric Ophthalmologist, University of 

Dortmund, Germany 

Fee: $150 

 

This workshop is suited for educators and therapists supporting students 

with a vision impairment and will focus on participants developing an understanding of the 

complexity of the visual system to assist their understanding of visual dysfunction as occurs in 

conditions such as cortical vision impairment. Workshop 1 will include structuring an assessment, 

ocular motor functions, sensory visual functions, processing of visual information and participation 

and effect of the environment. Workshop 2 will provide participants with strategies for creating the 

profile of visual functioning for early intervention and special education within the framework of 

ICF-CY 2007.  

Presenter's Bio: Dr Hyvarinen is a Finnish paediatric ophthalmologist, and Honorary Professor in 

Rehabilitation Sciences at the University of Dortmund, Germany, and Senior Lecturer in 

Developmental Neuropsychology, University of Helsinki, Finland. She has a special interest in 

Vision Rehabilitation and is regarded as the world expert in this field.  

Dr Hyvarinen has given courses in more than 30 countries on all 5 continents She developed the 

LEA Vision Test System in 1976. This is now the “gold Standard” for testing preschool children’s 

vision. Dr Hyvarinen has a special interest in communicating with deaf-blind children. 

 

Enrolments 

Via the website: http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/index.php   

By faxing your registration form (02) 9873 1614 

In Person Royal Institute for Deaf and Blind Children 

RIDBC Renwick centre 

361 - 365 North Rocks Road 

North Rocks NSW 2151 

8.00am to 4.00pm weekdays  

Email the Continuing Professional Education Coordinator for further information 

trudy.smith@ridbc.org.au 

Phone the Continuing Professional Education Coordinator for further information (02) 9872 0302 

mailto:ozbrl@yahoogroups.com
http://www.musicaccess.co.uk/
mailto:sibaccess@freelists.org
http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/courses/cpe_list.php
http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/courses/cpe_list.php
http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/courses/cpe_list.php
http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/index.php
mailto:trudy.smith@ridbc.org.au
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JVIB – March  
The March 2011 issue of JVIB is available online! Visit: http://www.jvib.org  

This month's issue features a first-of-its-kind event. Because we know that helping struggling 

readers learn braille is a subject of primary importance to many readers of the journal, we arranged 

a special question-and-answer session with Drs. Jane Erin and Diane Wormsley on how to teach 

braille effectively. In this issue of the journal, Diane Wormsley's groundbreaking I-M-ABLE 

approach to braille literacy is described, and its application with students is the subject of Jane 

Erin's Practice Perspectives column. Two case studies written by teachers Amy Campbell in the 

United States and Vicki D'Aurizio in Canada explain how young blind students at risk for 

remaining functionally illiterate successfully learn to read by exploring some unusual subjects in 

their braille lessons. Would you like to ask these teachers more about what they did to help their 

students learn? 

To take advantage of the opportunity to talk directly with Drs. Erin and Wormsley and teachers like 

you, just log in to your subscription at JVIB.org, and use the JVIB comment-on-this-article feature, 

embedded at the end of every article in each issue of JVIB Online, to ask your question. Drs. Erin 

and Wormsley and teachers Campbell and D'Aurizio will be on call to respond. 

For one week only, access to Dr. Wormsley's article and Dr. Erin's column will be free of charge. 

During the week of March 2-9, JVIB invites the public to take part in this special opportunity 

whether they are subscribers to the journal or not. 

Following that time period, if are not a subscriber, you still can participate in this special 

opportunity! Simply send your question to Rebecca Burrichter, senior editor, JVIB 

(rebeccab@afb.net), who will post your question in the online forum and relay the response to you 

via e-mail. If you prefer to participate on your own, an individual online subscription to JVIB costs 

just $35. Go here to subscribe: http://www.afb.org/jvibspecial.asp. 

This month's articles and features include 
A Theoretical Rationale for Using the Individualized Meaning-centered Approach to Braille 

Literacy Education with Students Who Have Mild to Moderate Cognitive Disabilities – Diane P. 

Wormsley 

A Pilot Study of a Self-voicing Computer Program for Prealgebra Math Problems – Carole R. Beal, 

L. Penny Rosenblum, and Derrick W. Smith 

Unmet Needs: Habilitation, Rehabilitation, and Independent Living Services for Persons Who Are 

Blind or Have Low Vision – Adele Crudden and William Sansing 

Around the World 
Fingerbraille: An Investigation of Japanese Methods for Communicating with Individuals Who Are 

Deaf-Blind – Kamal Lamichhane 

Rural Tertiary Fund 
This fund is for all commencing Bachelor Degree students from rural areas (basically not major 

cities) who are under 25 years of age and Australian citizens or permanent residents or holders of a 

permanent Humanitarian Visa.  Being from a rural area would include students who have relocated 

to study or those who need to travel in excess of 90 minutes to attend their course.  The student 

would also need to be studying full-time or have a concessional study load (deemed to be equivalent 

to full-time).  The fund consists of a once off payment of $3000 (which is in addition to any other 

assistance or benefit the student may be receiving but is means tested by parents combined income 

in the previous year not exceeding $150,000). The aim of the fund is to reduce barriers faced by 

rural and regional students in attending university. 

For more information and an application form visit the following website: 

http://www.deewr.gov.au/HigherEducation/Programs/Funding/RTHF/Pages/ApplyNow.aspx  

Applications for this round close on 22 March 5.00 pm. 

http://www.afb.org/afbpress/pubjvib.asp?DocID=jvib0503toc
mailto:rebeccab@afb.net
http://www.afb.org/jvibspecial.asp
http://www.deewr.gov.au/HigherEducation/Programs/Funding/RTHF/Pages/ApplyNow.aspx
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iPad 2 Released  
The new iPad has been released and will go on sale this month. The new features include: 

 

 Front and rear-facing cameras  

 Twice as fast  

 Thinner than the iPhone 4  

 

Extract from The Age, March 2, 2011:  

Jobs said the new iPad - which goes on sale in the US on March 11 and in Australia on March 25 - 

was an “all new design” with a new processor that would make the device twice as fast. 

A new version of the Apple mobile operating system - iOS 4.3 - will also come out as a free update 

on March 11. “The first thing is it’s dramatically faster,” he said, talking about the new dual core 

A5 processor. “It’s up to nine times faster on the graphics.” 
 

As expected, the iPad 2 comes with front and rear-facing cameras and a built-in gyro for advanced 

gaming. The Apple CEO said the new iPad would be 33 per cent thinner - from 13.4mm to 8.8mm 

thick. He said that would make it thinner than the iPhone 4. The iPad 2 will also be lighter: 590 

grams versus 680 grams. 

 

 

Pictured above: Steve Jobs unveils apple's iPad 2. Getty Images. 

Source: Stephen Hutcheon, The Age 3 March  2011.  

http://www.theage.com.au/digital-life/digital-life-news/the-wraps-come-off-ipad-2-20110303-

1bf2q.html 

http://www.theage.com.au/digital-life/digital-life-news/the-wraps-come-off-ipad-2-20110303-1bf2q.html
http://www.theage.com.au/digital-life/digital-life-news/the-wraps-come-off-ipad-2-20110303-1bf2q.html
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Educational Support for Students with Low Vision 
Report by Marion Blazé   
The SVRC was full to bursting on Tuesday, when over 70 teachers who have students with low 

vision attended our full-day program. The day began with everyone wearing goggles to simulate 

impairments and attempting to complete classroom tasks or learn about sighted guiding – many 

thanks to the generous help from Guide Dogs Victoria who ran the sighted guide workshop. Then 

after sessions with Marion, Rita, Lea Nagel, Lyn and Geoff, it was time for the highlight of the day, 

when we heard from a student with achromatopsia and a teacher who has albinism. The evaluations 

included descriptions like 'valuable', 'insightful', 'enjoyable', 'well-organised', 'fantastic', 

'informative' and 'practical'. Our next big class teacher day will be on March 22, when we cover 

many of the same topics but slanted more towards secondary students. So if your teachers missed 

the March 1st day, they might like to come on March 22nd. 

A special thank you to Michael and Deb who handled the technology and all the production staff 

who handled everything else (food, registrations, receipts, traffic control, etc.) – we couldn't run 

such a busy day without everyone's willing support!! 

Get the Most out of Audio Graphing Calculator! 
You are invited to join product expert, Mike Sivill, for this free instructional webinar on the Audio 

Graphing Calculator. 

When: March 23, 2011, 12:00pm Pacific Time 

 Review basic use and navigation of AGC 

 Learn to plot individual points on a graph  

 Perform linear regression analysis  

This webinar is free and limited to the first 100 people who register: 

https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/730459627?utm_source=ViewPlus+Blast+List&utm_camp

aign=3b416445cc-AGC_Webinar_Blast_3_2_11&utm_medium=email  

Staff News 
Michael Donnelly successfully applied for the VT position 0.4 in Northern Metropolitan Region. 

Michael is also the Art teacher for the SVRC Support Skills Program. We wish him well in his new 

role with students with vision impairments. 

Student News 
Maranatha, who attended an Eastern Metropolitan Region DEECD school with an RVIB Visiting 

Teacher support – and who volunteered at the SVRC during 2009 and 2010 – contacted me recently 

with her good news. She and another former student, Neslihan, who was educated in Western 

Metropolitan Region DEECD school with DEECD Visiting Teacher support, recently attended a 

group interview for ten available positions. Maranatha writes, “it was one of six different roles I 

applied for … It was my first group interview ever and I really enjoyed it, listening to everyone 

else's responses to key questions like why they want the position, something about themselves etc.” 

Maranatha reports that she and Neslihan will be commencing two weeks of paid training for an in-

bound, out-bound customer service position at Salmat but dealing particularly with Medibank 

clients. And they will start full time next week! 
 

Finally 
And finally thanks to everyone for their contributions to this Bulletin, especially Michael Donnelly, 

Lee Clarke, Max Bini, Ramona Mandy, Anita Deed and Faith Goiricelaya. If you have something 

you would like included in “The Bulletin” please email Lyn Robinson lynrobin@svrc.vic.edu.au 

To Read the Bulletin Online: http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Abulletin.shtml 

https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/730459627?utm_source=ViewPlus+Blast+List&utm_campaign=3b416445cc-AGC_Webinar_Blast_3_2_11&utm_medium=email
https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/730459627?utm_source=ViewPlus+Blast+List&utm_campaign=3b416445cc-AGC_Webinar_Blast_3_2_11&utm_medium=email
mailto:lynrobin@svrc.vic.edu.au
http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Abulletin.shtml
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Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

presents 

Educational Support for 
Students with Low Vision  

Year 6 to Year 12 
 

When: Tuesday 22 March 2011 from 9.00am to 3.30pm 

(Registration from 8.30am) 

Where: Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

370 Springvale Rd Donvale 

Parking: Lower carpark – next door at the Donvale Sports Complex 

 

For: class and subject teachers, integration teachers and aides, therapists, family members 

and visiting teachers. 

 

8.30 Registration – Please assemble in the foyer at the front of the building 

9.00 Simulation of a Vision Impairment – Staff of the SVRC & Guide Dogs Victoria 

10.15 Morning Tea 

10.45 Insights into Low Vision – Marion Blazé, Education Officer, SVRC 

11.00 Strategies to Support the Student with Low Vision in the Classroom – 

Sam Oxley, Visiting Teacher, Eastern Metropolitan Region 

11.45 School and Beyond – Assisting Students to Gain Employment – Annette 

Godfrey-Magee,  Education Officer, SVRC 

12.30 Access Technology and Success in the Secondary Setting – Lea Nagel, 

Education Programs, SVRC 

1.00 Lunch – take a look at some low vision technology in the tech lab! 

1.40 VCE Special Provision – Lyn Robinson, Resource Teacher, SVRC 

2.00 The Vision Impaired Student in Your Classroom – Individual, Social and 

Family Perspectives – Geoff Bowen, Psychologist, SVRC 

3.00 A Student Perspective: Students Describe their Experience of School 

3.30 Close 

Cost: $55.00 including GST (Visiting Teachers $44.00) 

Payment includes a light lunch (maximum participants: 60) 

Registration is essential – by Friday 18 March – phone, fax or email 

For further details or for an invoice: 

phone 9841 0242, fax 9841 0878 or email svrc@svrc.vic.edu.au 

 

Please note: if there are a number of participants from primary settings, we 

may offer some concurrent sessions to meet their specific needs. 

mailto:svrc@svrc.vic.edu.au
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Do you need more information about the Vision Australia Library so you can 

access a wider range of resources, books and magazines for schoolwork and your 

leisure? 

 

….WE CAN HELP YOU BECOME A POWER 

LIBRARY BORROWER! 
 

If you are aged 13-16 years, are proficient in JAWS or require an enlargement 

program, we invite you to a practical day on computers to learn about Visway, our 

online service which will give you access to our entire catalogue. 
 

 DAISY books 

 CD books 

 Braille books 

 Books you can download 

 Online magazines   

 Online newspapers 

 Online resources such as Britannica and other 

encyclopaedias 
 

 

      

Also included on the day will be the opportunity to: 

 try out your skills in the kitchen and prepare something to take 

home for your family  

 meet and talk to some of our staff with a vision impairment about 

their work at Vision Australia 

 

WHEN:      Monday 11
th

 April 2011:  9.00am – 3.30pm 

 

WHERE: Vision Australia 

  454 Glenferrie Road, Kooyong 

  Mel ref: 59 D3 

 

RSVP:  Friday 25
th

 March 2011 (numbers limited to 8) 

    Kathy Lazzaro 9864 9246 or Stephanie Mathiasz 9864 9290     

   

   BYO lunch & snack and a question about using the library! 
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Saturday, 2nd April, 2011 

 

 

   
 
 
 

Kids Day At Yaringa is being held at the Yaringa Boat 
Harbour, 1 Lumeah Road, SOMERVILLE, 3912. 

Melways Ref: 149 K7  
 
The aim of this day is to give kids with special needs, their 
siblings, families & carers a chance to spend a day on the 
water either fishing, boating or sailing. 
 
All of our special guests will receive a free whiting fishing 
rod & reel, which they are able to take home. 
 
All participants are welcome to get together for a free BBQ 
Lunch and an afternoon of Music, Entertainment & FUN!! 
 

The Dayôs Timetable: 
7.00am ï 9.00am  Invited Guests, Carers & Families arrive. 
7.00am ï 12.30pm  Guests are on the water 
12.00pm ï 2.30pm  Everyone joins together for a BBQ 
     Lunch, Music & Entertainment. 
2.30pm ï 3.00pm  Guests, Carers & Families depart. 
 

Please contact LINDY HOLMES- 0411 281 663 or  

    BRIAN HOLMES– 0415 239 477 or 
The Yaringa Waterside Cafe- 5977 3319 or 

brianandlindy@iprimus.com.au 

mailto:brianandlindy@iprimus.com.au
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ALL GUESTS ATTENDING MUST BE 

REGISTERED PRIOR TO THE DAY. 
If you could give me some information, I would appreciate 
it. This information is used to best match individuals to 
particular boats that will suit their needs or preferences. 
{All personal information will be kept strictly confidential.} 
 
NAMES :  Parents_____________________________ 
 
 Kid ôs NAME  AGE  M/F  
1    
2.    

3.    

4.    

5.    

RSVP. ASAP   but absolutely no later than  

FFFRRRIII DDDAAA YYY ,,,    111 111 TTT HHH    MMM AAA RRRCCCHHH ,,,    222 000 111 111  

NUMBERS  are limited  

Special Needs/ Disability  eg wheelchair, etc.     
{If you are unable to attend after confirming, please let me know, so 
we can fill your position.  
I will let you know what time to arrive on the day, depending on what boat/s 
you are assigned with. 
Thankyou so much for taking the time to fill out this information. 
It will make this SPECIAL FREE DAY  even better & more enjoyable for 
everyone! 

I will contact you all shortly. I look forward to meeting you all on 
Saturday 2nd  April.  
If you need to speak with me about anything, please donôt 
hesitate to contact me, either by email or phone . 
Sincerely,  Lindy {0411 281 663} 


